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(d) Agencies shall train their employ-
ees in appropriate procedures for inter-
action with private sector temporaries 
to assure that the supervisory respon-
sibilities identified in paragraph (a) of 
§ 300.501 of this subpart are carried out 
by the temporary help service firm. At 
the same time, agencies must give 
technical, task-related instructions to 
private sector temporaries including 
orientation, assignment of tasks, and 
review of work products, in order that 
the temporaries may properly perform 
their services under the contract. 

[54 FR 3766, Jan. 25, 1989, as amended at 61 
FR 19511, May 2, 1996] 

§ 300.505 Relationship of civil service 
procedures. 

Agencies continue to have full au-
thority to meet their temporary needs 
by various means, for example, redis-
tributing work, authorizing overtime, 
using in-house pools, and making de-
tails or time-limited promotions of 
current employees. In addition, agen-
cies may appoint individuals as civil 
service employees on various work 
schedules appropriate for the work to 
be performed. 

[61 FR 19511, May 2, 1996] 

§ 300.506 Requirements of procure-
ment. 

(a) Agencies must follow the Federal 
procurement laws and the Federal Ac-
quisition Regulation, as applicable, in 
procuring services from the private 
sector. 

(b) Agencies should make full use of 
the provisions of the Federal procure-
ment system to make clear that the 
firm is the legally responsible em-
ployer and to specify the obligations 
the firm will have to meet to provide 
effective performance including such 
matters as the types and levels of 
skills to be provided, deadlines for pro-
viding service, liability insurance, and, 
when necessary, security requirements. 
The Federal procurement system also 
requires contractors to comply with af-
firmative action requirements to em-
ploy and advance in employment quali-
fied disabled and Vietnam era veterans 
as provided in 41 CFR part 60–250, and 
with public policy programs including 
equal employment opportunity, handi-

capped employment, and small busi-
nesses. 

§ 300.507 Documentation and over-
sight. 

Agencies are required to maintain 
records and provide oversight to estab-
lish that their use of temporary help 
service firms is consistent with these 
regulations. As needed, OPM may re-
quire agencies to provide information 
on their use of temporary help service 
firms. 

[61 FR 19511, May 2, 1996] 

Subpart F—Time-In-Grade 
Restrictions 

SOURCE: 56 FR 23002, May 20, 1991, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 300.601 Purpose. 
The restrictions in this subpart are 

intended to prevent excessively rapid 
promotions in competitive service Gen-
eral Schedule positions and to protect 
competitive principles. They provide a 
budgetary control on promotion rates 
and help assure that appointments are 
made from appropriate registers. These 
restrictions are in addition to the eligi-
bility requirements for promotion in 
part 335 of this chapter. 

§ 300.602 Definitions. 
In this subpart— 
Advancement means a promotion (in-

cluding a temporary promotion) or any 
type of appointment resulting in a 
higher grade or higher rate of basic 
pay. 

Competitive appointment means an ap-
pointment based on selection from a 
competitive examination register of 
eligibles or under a direct hire author-
ity. 

Hardship to an agency involves seri-
ous difficulty in filling a position, in-
cluding when: 

(a) The situation to be redressed re-
sults from circumstances beyond the 
organization’s control and otherwise 
would require extensive corrective ac-
tion; or 

(b) A position at the next lower grade 
in the normal line of promotion does 
not exist and the resulting action is 
not a career ladder promotion; or 
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